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REGULAR MEETING OF THE FAYAL TOWN BOARD 

June 16, 2015 

The Regular Meeting of the Fayal Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 PM by 
Chairman Tammaro. Present were: Chairman Tammaro, Supervisor Branville, Supervisor 
Ochis, Supervisor Coldagelli, Supervisor Sather Clerk Sersha, and Deputy Clerk Salin. 

Audience members in attendance were Delyle Pankratz, Jon Marcaccini, Steve Skykes, and 

Jerry Ulman. 

Motion to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting of June 2, 2015, made by 
Supervisor Branville, support from Supervisor Ochis. Motion carried unanimously. 

SCHEDULED GUESTS 

Delyle Pankratz brought up an issue he and Jon Marcaccini had regarding hiring Martin Tree 
Service to cut down and remove trees and debris from his yard. The contractor dumped the 
yard waste at the Fayal dump site. Chairman Tammaro stated that contractors cannot get 
paid to dump yard waste and then dump it at the Fayal yard waste site. Mr Pankratz stated he 
is a resident and as he is unable to do the work himself, whoever he hires should be able to 
use the site. Chairman Tammaro explained to Mr. Pankratz if he paid someone privately to 
clear the debris they could dump at the yard waste site but contractors cannot. Mr Pankratz 
did not agree and stated he is unable to remove debris himself and if it is his yard waste it 
shouldn't matter who dumps it for him. Supervisor Ochis added the issue came up due to 
while Fayal employees were hauling dirt they left the gate open and they noticed the 
contractor dumping at the site. Supervisor Ochis said apparently after the employees notified 
the contractor not to dump there, he went back and dumped again. Supervisor Branville 
explained the reason there are set weekends for yard waste are that we open it and staff it so 
that we can monitor what gets dumped as the township has to pay to have unwanted debris 
such as large trees removed from the site. Chairman Tammaro stated the rules are, 
contractors cannot dump at the Fayal site. He said once a contractor is paid to removed trees, 
the debris and trees are the property of the contractor. Chairman Tammaro and Supervisor 
Ochis added the yard waste site is not for large trees, but for limbs, branches, and trunks up 
to six inches. Supervisor Branville stated the contractors can haul debris to the St. Louis 
County site for free. Chairman Tammaro added the board is going to discuss opening up the 
dump site for more weekends during the summer so that residents could have more frequent 
access. Mr Pankratz wanted to discuss the matter further. Chairman Tammaro commented 
the board may look at the matter later and asked that the meeting move forward. 

Steve Shykes brought up the issue of purchasing a new truck. Mr. Shykes requested approval 
to apply for a consortium for buying a basic truck. Chairman Tammaro said the board will 
discuss this under new business. 
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